
A Message from the

Chair of the Trustees    
Dear Members and Friends

We have another exciting year ahead to look forward to. Plans to redevelop the Guardian Centre site are moving forward and we hope to have the latest plans available at the AGM. We are currently seeking alternative accommodation while the works are going on and are confident that our core services will continue uninterrupted. 
I, and my fellow Trustees, fully support the project which will provide us with purpose-built buildings and facilities. Not only will we have a brand-new Resources Centre and private consulting rooms but we will be able to offer our members, staff and volunteers bespoke working space for both day-to-day and social activities.

The Guardian Centre has without doubt served us well over the years but we will be much better housed in a building that is both state-of-the-art and designed to suit our needs for helping people with sight loss into the future.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Thomas Pocklington Trust for their help in guiding us through this complicated process. 
Services
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Our specialist services for blind and partially sighted children and adults include receiving CVIs (Certificates of Visual Impairment) directly from hospital eye clinics. This is important for enabling rehabilitation and support services to be offered as quickly as possible to people who may be shocked by their diagnosis and need emotional as well as practical support. The Association of Directors of Social Services guidelines state that the patients should be contacted within 2 weeks.  In the last year, our rehabilitation service has been offered to 125 adults. Our average wait time for first contact is an outstanding 0.41 working days: first visit and assessment of functional needs is an average of 32 days from referral.

During the past year, including all our other services, we have had direct contact with 478 clients, with 3,072 visits or telephone calls. 

There were 220 new clients during this period.  
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Most of our service users are elderly, and therefore our services are geared towards the needs of older people. However, we run a monthly activity session, (named EyeCanDoIt) where young people with a visual impairment can meet with their peers. During the year the young people enjoyed Legoland, HMS Belfast, ice-skating and circus skills among other activities. We ensure that younger or less active young people can take part. Currently there are up to 30 children/young people, aged 4 –18 years, accessing the club.
We realised that many people with poor vision have difficulty resolving a problem at home that needs vision, so we set up a service in response to the need. We have helped with a variety of ‘problems’ for example; restoring the settings on a TV, delivery and setting up a talking microwave, fitting a replacement light bulb for a task lamp and doing a safety check. We also deliver and set up loan CCTV’s and training on their use. 

Social activities organised by the charity continue to be popular: 753 people joined in events such as Quiz nights, the Out and About group, coffee morning and the weekly Lunch Club which served 1,023  hot lunches.
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We are fortunate to have 40 trained volunteers who gave over 1500 hours of their time during the year to help with home visiting, administration, driving, gardening, decorating and maintenance, fundraising and assisting with socials, classes and clubs. MertonVision would not be the smoothly functioning operation that it is without them and so to all our volunteers, I extend a huge ‘thank you’.
Harry Cowd, Chair of Trustees

